CHRISTOPHER J. DODD

CONNECTICUT

COMMITTEES:

BANKING, HOUSING, AND URBAN AFFAIRS

FOREIGN RELATIONS

HEALTH, EDUCATION, LABOR, AND PENSIONS

RULES AND ADMINISTRATION

United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-0702

June 27, 2006

WASHINGTON OFFICE:

448 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510 (202) 224-2823 FAX: (202) 224-1083 TDD: (202) 224-5464

STATE OFFICE:

100 GREAT MEADOW ROAD WETHERSFIELD, CT 06109 (860) 258-6940 FAX: (860) 258-6958 TOLL FREE: (800) 334-5341 TDD: (860) 529-7498

HOME PAGE: http://dodd.senate.gov

The Honorable Condoleezza Rice Secretary of State United States Department of State Washington, DC 20520

Dear Secretary Rice:

I write to inquire about Ambassador John Marshall Evans' replacement as Ambassador to Armenia after a term of only two years. I am concerned by reports that Ambassador Evans' dismissal may be due to comments he made in his private capacity in which he described the mass deportation of Armenians from Turkey between 1915 and 1923.

As you know, in remarks he delivered to members of the Armenian American community last year, Ambassador Evans referred to the Armenian genocide, in which an estimated 1.5 million Armenians died, as the first genocide of the 20th Century. Such a description accurately reflects the reality of that great historical tragedy. As the United States Ambassador to Turkey during the genocide, Henry Morgenthau, later wrote, "When the Turkish authorities gave the orders for these deportations, they were merely giving the death warrant to a whole race; they understood this well, and, in their conversations with me, they made no particular attempt to conceal the fact." Such an effort, intended to destroy in whole or in part a national, ethnical, racial or religious group, clearly constitutes an act of genocide.

No additional justification for Ambassador Evans departure has been provided by the Department of State and Assistant Secretary of State for Public Affairs Sean McCormack recently congratulated Ambassador Evans on his long career and his distinguished service to our country. For that reason, I am interested to learn more about the circumstances that lead to his departure.

incerely,

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

CHRISTOPHER J. DODD

United States Senator